
 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 15th September 2023
Dear Parents, 

Our Christian Value this half term is: 
Generosity 

God wants us to love others as we love ourselves. Real generosity is doing something nice for 
someone who will never find out. Jesus says “‘Love your neighbour as yourself”. Do you make 

sacrifices to give to others? God is generous to us through his gift of creation - all the wonderful 
places where we can appreciate the wonder of God’s world. 

 Bible Verse: God loves a cheerful giver. 2 Corinthians 9 v 7 

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards:  
Discovery: Georgia for being a kind member of the 
class and doing lots of tidying up showing the 
Christian value of generosity. 
Atlantis:  Robbie - For using generosity by helping 
others and pushing under classroom chairs. 
Enterprise:  Summer for showing the Christain 
Values of kindness and compassion - helping those 
who are struggling without being asked. 
Endeavour: Theo – showing the values of service and 
friendship, always being there for his friends and staff 
to help in any way he can. 
 

Pupil Voice Elections: 
Congratualtions, the votes have been counted and 
verified! 

Healthy Schools Council: Henry, 
Georgia, Millie and Oliver. 

3C's: Billie, Robbie, Ariya, 

Emmett, Bella and Jake. 
Eco Warriors: Thomas W, Murphy, Evie, Felix, 
Harlow, and Azra. 

School Council: Neave, Josh E, Josh M, Oliver, Maisie 
and Leah. 
Y6 Responsibilities: 

     
Head Boy- Freddie    Head Girl- Maddie 
Librarians- Robyn, Josh E, Cerys and Alyssia. 
Office Helpers: Neave, Eliza, Freddie and Maddie.  
Digital Leaders- Henry, Vikka, Isabella and James. 
Playleaders- Alyssia, Cerys, James, Emily, Vikka, 
Freddie, Josh M, Robyn, Grace, Maddie and Eliza. 
House Captains- Grace, Henry, Emily and Isabella. 
Y5 Reading Ambassadors- Annabelle, Brooke, Alisha 
and Daisy. 

Our GRIT Champion: 
Get Ready I am Trying! 
Atlantis Class: Ava-Mae for putting all her effort into 
her sequencing work in English. 
Enterprise Class:  Max for giving everything a 
REALLY good go! 
Endeavour Class: Ella – working so hard in her maths 
lessons and pushing herself to try new learning too. 

 
Discovery: Woodland Wednesday and challenges 
inour outdoor provision. 



 

 

    
Atlantis: We have been outside completing some 
noun grammar work. 
Enterprise: Eco story time in our great outdoors! 
Endeavour: Science saw us collect facts about how 
animals survive the winter. We went on a playground 
trail to find out about migration and hibernation. 

 
Discovery:  Spending time getting to know our 
Guardian angels. 
Atlantis: This week, Atlantis explored materials as 
part of their science. We have been identifying 
different materials that objects are made from.  
Enterprise: Listening to King Henry VIII talk about his 
life! 

 
Endeavour: We had a great session with Nippon UK 
learning self-defence skills. Some of us also 
represented school in our first football tournament at 
Hutton. We smashed it, winning all our games. 

   
Self-Care September: 

 
Discovery:  We joined in with a guided meditation 
finding out that when you find things hard and you 
meet your inner 'I can't monster' you tell yourself "Yes 
I can" 
Atlantis: In Atlantis we are aiming to be our best not 

perfect.  
Enterprise:  Forgiving yourself when things go wrong.  
Endeavour: We have been pushing to ask for help 
when we need it and admit our mistakes, using them 
to help others. 

Please remember to join us on 
Monday 18th September in 
school at 6.30pm. 
 
 

Music Lessons in school: We have 1 place left for 
piano/singing and 5 places left for drums. Please 
contact KTB Music if you would like a place reserved.  
01772 933042          www.ktbmusic.com 

Open Day on Wednesday 27th September 1.30-
5pm. Please make an appointment via 
head@hoole.lancs.sch.uk 

http://www.ktbmusic.co.uk/
mailto:head@hoole.lancs.sch.uk


 

 

 
Church News: 
You are warmly invited to join us this  Sunday 
17th September for our Celebration of Marriage 
service. This service is for absolutely everybody – those 
who are married, those who have been married and 
those preparing for marriage and those wishing to give 
thanks for eg their parents marriage together with all 
friends and families . I do hope you can make it; it will 
be a truly joyous service of celebration suitable for 
children and the whole family.  I am delighted to say 
that Bishop Jill Duff will be speaking during the service; 
she is a wonderful speaker. 
There will also be an opportunity in the service to 
renew wedding vows if you would like to. 
After the service please join us in the Lodge for bubbly 
and cake. 
We  also intend to live stream the service if you are 
unable to attend in person please go to our Facebook 
page:  St Michael and All Angels Church, Hoole. 
Children are very welcome to wear bridesmaid dresses 
if they wish and help ring bells. 
Please join us if you are free. 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you for continuing to read our newsletter. 
We hope it keeps you up to date with everything 
going on at Hoole St Michael. 

 

Important dates for your diary! 
18th September: 

 FOHSM Meeting 6.30pm 

 YOGA Sessions. 
20th September: 

 Meet The Teacher: 
Atlantis Y1 at 3.30pm. 
Enterprise 4pm.  
Atlantis Y2 at 4.30pm. 
Endeavour at 5pm. 
27th September: 

 Open Day 1.30pm-5pm.  
29th September: 

 Harvest Festival in church at 9am. 

 Mac Millan coffee morning. 

20th  October: 
 Hubbersty worship at 3pm. 

 Close for half term. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 22nd October: 


